
Town of Sharon, MA  – The Sharon Recreation Department is thrilled to announce 
upcoming improvements to the tennis and basketball courts at Deborah Sampson Park! As 
part of this exciting project, these courts will be closed April 9th until further notice to 
allow for construction.  We anticipate the reopening of the courts in early August. 

During this time, the existing pickleball courts will remain open for public use. However, 
please be aware of the following temporary restrictions: 

• A temporary fence will be placed near the courts closest to the construction site, 
positioned just beyond the drain. We urge all players to exercise caution in this 
area. 

• Court lights will be unavailable during construction, so play will be limited to 
daylight hours. 

We appreciate the community’s patience and understanding as we work to enhance these 
recreational spaces. The improvements will provide long-term benefits, and we look 
forward to welcoming you back to upgraded courts soon! 

For updates and further information, please visit www.sharonrec.com 

 

http://www.sharonrec.com/

